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Office of the Chief of Police 

Calexico CA, 92231 

 

Date: July 8, 2024 

 

Reported Possible Murder-Suicide in Calexico 
 

Calexico, CA – The Calexico Police Department responded to a tragic incident this 

morning in the parking lot of the One Stop establishment. Shortly after 0858 Hrs., 

officers were dispatched following reports of a male and female injured. 

 

According to witnesses, a female individual entered the One Stop establishment, stating 

her husband was outside, and then exited. A second witness reported hearing loud noise 

and subsequently discovering the female seated in her vehicle and a male individual just 

outside the vehicle. Both individuals sustained gunshot wounds. 

 

Tragically, the female succumbed to her injuries at the scene. Responding officers 

provided immediate assistance to the male individual until paramedics arrived. He was 

transported to Brawley Pioneer Memorial Hospital, where he later succumbed to his 

injuries. 

 

Additional resources were mobilized to support the investigation, including members of 

the Imperial County Sheriff's Office Crime Scene Investigations Unit, the Coroner’s 

Office, the Imperial County District Attorney's Office Bureau of Investigations, and the 

U.S. Border Patrol. 

 

This remains an ongoing investigation. As such, further information will be provided at a 

later time. 

 

The Calexico Police Department respectfully requests privacy for the families involved 

until formal notifications can be made by the appropriate authorities. 

 

Our thoughts and condolences are with the families affected by this tragic event. 

 

For further inquiries, please contact: 

Acting Sergeant C. Fraker 

Calexico Police Department 

Phone: (760)768-2140 

Email: cfraker@calexico.ca.gov 
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